DR. HERMAN L. KRETSCHMER 122 SOUTH MICHIGAN BOULEVARD CHICAGO

June 6, 1941

Dr. Frederick Rankin 271 W. Short St Lexington, Ky

My dear Fred:

May I again congratulate you upon your election as President-Elect of the American Medical Association. I am very glad indeed that the Society conferred this great honor upon you, you who have worked so hard and faithfully for organized medicine, are deserving of this privilege.

It was nice seeing you at the meeting and shaking you by the hand.

Yours very truly,

HLK: ON